
July 2, 2021 update on soil removal operations at Portola Hills development site: 
• Excavation of the odorous material continued today.  
• The excavation area will be capped with dirt, sprayed with the water and simple green 

mixture, and covered in plastic for the weekend. 
• Over the weekend the excavation area will have the plastic removed so that it can be 

resprayed with the water and Simple Green mixture. The plastic liner will be reinstalled 
after completion of spraying. 

• Work will resume on Tuesday, July 6 
 


